VERMONT LEAGUE OF CITIES AND TOWNS
EQUITY COMMITTEE MEETING
Monday, September 18, 2023
Via Zoom – 12:30 p.m.
Minutes
Board members present: Lucrecia Wonsor, Nick Morlan, Kathleen Ramsay, Ellen Kaye, Deborah Wright, Joy Dubin Grossman, Elaine Wang, Amanda Jordan Smith, Sasha Thayer, Sarah Wraight, Alyssa Johnson, Al Voegele.
VLCT Staff Present: Ted Brady, Jeremy Weiss, Abby Friedman, Bonnie Waninger.
Agenda Item # 1. Call to order by the chair
Lucrecia Wonsor called the Meeting to order at 12:33.
Agenda Item # 2. Additions and deletions to the agenda 
Kathleen Ramsay moved to accept the agenda as written. Al Voegele seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.
Agenda Item #3. Approval of Minutes
Lucrecia Wonsor and Nick Morelan offered grammatical corrections. Al Voegele moved to approve the minutes of June 20, 2023, as amended. Alyssa Johnson seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.
Agenda Item # 4. Updates from Executive Director
Ted Brady provided an update on the solicitation and future make-up of the committee with the goal of soliciting new members and making a recommendation to the VLCT Board of Directors in November with a slate of candidates. The charter allows two consecutive 1-year terms resulting in some members meeting their term limits this year. Ted asked the committee to consider whether they want to go with that requirement or consider eliminating that from the charter. Simultaneously, the committee will need to work to solicit new members and give the opportunity for new members to join and others to leave if they choose. Ted is looking to the committee for some guidance to make sure we have enough voices to advise VLCT and the best policy going forward. Ted explained the plan would be to formally issue a solicitation on the VLCT webpage, include the announcement in the biweekly new updates, targeted outreach, and return to the October meeting with a list of candidates. We should also survey all current members of the Equity committee to find out who wants to stay on the committee and make a recommendation to the VLCT Board for inclusion in their November meeting. Lucrecia said a 1-year term didn’t seem long enough and the terms should be staggered. Cate Cross agreed with the term length, would be in favor of a 2 or 3 year term for committee members. Joy Dubin Grossman agreed that a 1-year term feels short and would like to see existing terms extended as well as continuing to look for new committee members. 
Deborah Wright made a motion to amend charter by extending the term length to 2 years. Amanda Jordan Smith seconded the motion. Amanda also expressed support for staggering terms and the need to recruit new people to the committee with lived experience. Ted mentioned that the committee needs no fewer than 15 members including the 1member appointed from the VLCT Board. Lucrecia said that because she was coming off the VLCT Board, she would also be stepping down from the Equity committee. Ted suggested updating the charter to allow for no fewer than 15 members with half 2-year terms and half 1-year terms. Al asked how many voting members were on the board and do the VLCT staff vote? Ted explained the VLCT staff were exofficio non-voting members. There are 17 members currently not including VLCT staff. Ted said the original term limits were put in place because the VLCT Board did not see the committee as a long-standing committee, and the Board has evolved from that position. The VLCT Board is allowed to serve 6 years, structured as 3 2-year terms, we could mirror that with the Equity committee. Deborah Wright then withdrew the motion on the table. 
Thereupon, Deborah Wright moved to amend the charter to allow members to serve for 3 consecutive 2-year terms. Joy Dubin Grossman seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. Elaine mentioned people don’t always respond to open calls and requested that if there was someone you think would be good on the Equity committee to reach out personally.
Agenda Item # 5. Welcoming and Engaging Cohort 2.0
Ted Brady reviewed the proposal which would offer a second Welcoming and Engaging Community Cohort. Ted went over some of the changes from the first time this was offered and asked for a recommendation from the committee to be able to forward to the VLCT Board for approval. One of the changes was to have the towns pay $750 each to create buy-in from the towns with the remaining $6,500 being paid from the Equity funds that PACIF distributed to the committee 2 years ago. Amanda Jordan Smith asked whether we are considering offering a discount based on participation? Ellen Kaye said there is a real disparity between some towns and other more wealthy towns and asked if there was a way to structure the fee so it was fair and not regressive. Joy Dubin Grossman shared that as a selectboard member participating in the first cohort, Jude charges an extra fee to come and give a presentation to the town and found that a really valuable piece of the cohort. Bonnie Waninger suggested VLCT should fund the cohort but then charge the towns for Jude to come and give a presentation at the completion of the cohort. Sasha Thayer asked if there was a way to post on VLCT website to be able to show other communities some of the benefits in participating in these types of efforts. Ted shared it would be on a future agenda to discuss.

Ellen Kaye moved to continue the program and forward the proposal to the VLCT Board who will make a proposal about the financial piece. The motion was seconded by Elaine Wang. The motion was approved unanimously.

Agenda Item # 6. Committee Updates and Discussion
Board members shared stories and updates. 

Agenda Item # 7. Other Business
There was no other business.

Agenda Item # 8. Adjourn
Al Voegele moved to adjourn. Joy Dubin Grossman seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned.


Respectfully submitted,

Jeremy Weiss
Membership and Administrative Coordinator
As approved by the Equity Committee on October 10, 2023.

